Our reference: EF13/2795; DOC14/35257
Contact: Andrew Helms, (02) 6332 7604

Mr Howard Reed

Manager Mining Projects

Department of Planning and Infrastructure
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Mr Carl Dumpleton
21 March 2014

Dear Mr Reed
COALPAC EXPANSION MODIFICATIONS (DA-200-5-2003 MOD 2 and 07_0127 MOD 4)

| refer to the draft Environmental Assessment (EA) for the modification of the Invincible Colliery and Cullen
Valley Mine, received by the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on 3 March 2014, and the Department
of Planning and Infrastructure’s request for comment.

The EPA has reviewed the draft EA and considers that it has generally been prepared in accordance with
* the Director-General’'s requirements as provided by the EPA. The EPA is satisfied that the draft EA
adequately assesses the potential impacts of the proposals on the existing environment with respect to air,
noise and surface water quality.

The Invincible Colliery and Cullen Valley Mine currently operate under environment protection licences
(EPL) 1095 and 10341 respectively. The EPA considers that the conditions stipulated within those licences
are appropriate for the proposed modification of operations as described in the EA and no variation of
EPL’s 1095 and 10341 will be required.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter please contact Mr Andrew Helms at the EPA’s Central
West (Bathurst) Office by telephoning (02) 6332 7604.

Yours sincerely

Ayt

SHERIDAN LEDGER
Al/Head Central West Unit
Environment Protection Authority

. PO Box 1388 Bathurst NSW 2795
Level 2, 203 — 209 Russell Street Bathurst NSW 2795
Tel: (02) 6332 7600 Fax: (02) 6332 7630
ABN 43 692 285 758
www.epa.nsw.gov.au




